Bradwell with Pattiswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held on 10th October 2011 7:30pm

Present:

Councillors
Henry Biggs






Mark Harden (Chairman)





Renee Hockley-Byam






Mike Keepence






Debbie Tyrie

Also in attendance


Jessica Dawson (Clerk)






9 members of public
53
Apologies for Absence


None received.

54
Consideration of Minutes of 12th September 2011 meeting

Added details of meeting attended regarding A120/Bluebell Wood areas of inappropriate use.

55
Declarations of Interest


Renee Byam and Henry Biggs declared an interest in A120 matters.


Henry Biggs and Mark Harden declared an interest in village hall matters.

56
Public Forum – To receive any representations from the public, councillors or police

Concerns given over loss of tree at the Greenfields extra parking site. The parish council will request the arboriculturalist report and request a replacement flowering cherry tree.
Pattiswick new travellers site was viewed as a stealth tactic to gain an extra site as the BDC core strategy does not allow enough pitches. Concerns this site would not have been granted otherwise, due to remote rural surroundings. Continuing concerns that this decision will set a precedent to other areas. The site is visually obtrusive and monitoring will be undertaken to watch for breach of permissions. Councillor Tyrie will attend any future meetings on this subject and a working party including site residents will be formulated.
Allotment lease enquiries have failed to reach a resolution. The parish council will request a copy of the lease from Strutt & Parker.

57
Planning


No planning applications.
58
Correspondence

58.1
Greenfields Community Housing – Additional parking findings

Parish council to request replacement tree and original report findings.
58.2
BDC – adoption of core strategy

Noted.
59
Bradwell Environment

59.1
Village Hall works – report on phase 1 funding and further phase considerations
Concerns regarding phase 1 works are possibly over budget with contractors costs already increased. The builder, parish council and village hall committee are to have regular progress meetings. A review of phase 2 is needed before works commence due to budget and original data is worrying. The previous Clerk is continuing to seek funds and receipted invoices are being waited for to claim existing grants awarded. The flooring contractor has been secured.
Village hall bookings are managed by Lee Rowlett on 01376 563949.
59.2
A120 committee update
A response is awaited from Mr Eric Cooper on existing issues detailed on a map provided. Road works continue to cause terrible delays with the improvements to a 30mph limit is unlikely. Original costs provided by Atkins to remove the centre island were incorrect. Surface water splashing onto road side properties still unresolved.
The NAP meeting revealed that the Police had taken speeding on the A120 off their list of priorities but it was agreed to reinstate.

A request to Stisted, Coggeshall & Marks Tey parish councils to meet regarding the A120 improvements has not yet had a reply.
Renee Byam has volunteered to be the parish representative with Blackwater Aggregates.

59.3
Playing field – any reports

Fly tipping occurred near the bin. Mike Keepence to carry out the October inspection.
59.4
Street furniture (bins, seats etc) – any reports
Household bins causing path obstructions along Riverside. Highway contractors frequently block paths with signs.
60
Finance

60.1
Payments approved listed below of £8938.62
60.2
Parish precept 1st payment receipt of £4638.00

61
Closure and Date of next meeting


The meeting closed at 21:43. Next parish council meeting 14th November 2011

Payments

	Jessica Dawson
	Clerk
	Salary
	199.57
	0.00
	199.57

	HMRC
	Clerk
	Tax & Nics
	49.80
	0.00
	49.80

	David Butt
	Village Hall
	Architect
	2500
	0.00
	2500.00

	A M Haken
	Village Hall
	Builder
	5157.71
	1031.54
	6189.25


Signed ......................................................Date..........................................................

